Zone 8 President's Meeting

June 25, 2024

Attendees:

- Lori DeCristo, Zone 8 Representative
- Charles Anderson, Golden Empire Region
- Lorraine Friedman, AZ Mountain Region
- Joseph Shubitowski, Cal Central Coast
- Brian Barkhoff, San Gabriel Region
- Reid Smith, Las Vegas Region
- Steve Doll, Santa Barbara Region
- Gregg Curtiss, So. AZ Region
- Eric Marc-Aurele, San Diego Region
- Steve Nguyen, Los Angeles Region
- Mark Manente, Arizona Region
- Matt Vanderwhelan, San Gabriel Valley
- Beth Korkan, Vineland
- Monica Asbury, Orange Coast Region

Lori DeCristo called meeting to order 6:05 p.m.

- Lori opened the meeting with "News from National"
- Palm Springs Parade had more attendees than the recent Parade held in Birmingham, AL
- Oklahoma City, OK will be the venue for next year's Parade which will begin 4th of July weekend
- Beginning with the Spring 2025 Treffen, registration will take place in two phases, similar to Parade
- Spring 2025 Treffen will be held in Homestead, VA
- There are two paying positions open at National
 - Registrar
 - IT Project Manager
- There is a push from PCA to bring back club racing
- Eric from SDR mentioned he has heard from some of his members that they are dissatisfied with the way POC is stewarding the racing
- There was a general discussion from the presidents regarding racing and track costs:
 - PCA will probably not be subsidizing racing
 - There has been a loss in revenue from the region(s) from the rental of Watkins-Glens and Laguna Seca
 - Willow Springs is for sale
 - Pahrump, NV has a nice track and the region has rented the track at a cost of \$25k for both Saturday and Sunday, charging \$525 for a two-day event
 - The Las Vegas Region has two more track events scheduled for the rest of the vear
- Lori reminded the presidents Observer and Host Event Reports are needed

- If Incident Reports are submitted, it depends on the severity of the incident whether National will be contacting you
- There will be a Concours on October 26th in Scottsdale, AZ at the Westin Kierland Resort, Scottsdale, AZ
- Monica advised the presidents the Zone 8 Concours Series continues and is going strong with the addition of the San Gabriel Valley Concours scheduled for August 24th at Ontario Porsche
 - o End of the year trophies will be divided among the participating Concours Series Regions
 - o A celebration venue will be determined toward the end of the year
- Any suggestions for rule changes are due the end of this month
- Regions were asked to continue to contribute to the Pano
- January 4, 2025 is scheduled to be the Zone 8 Regional President's 'in-person' meeting tentatively scheduled to be held at Porsche Ontario

Next Zone 8 Regional President's Meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 22nd at 6:00 p.m. by Zoom.

Lori closed the meeting at 6:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Monica Asbury
PCA-OCR President
PCA Zone 8 Secretary